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	PURPOSE:  To inform the staff of OA, State Apprenticeship Agencies (SAA), Registered Apprenticeship program sponsors and other Registered Apprenticeship partners of the immediate rescission of OA Circular 2017-01. 
BACKGROUND: On January 9, 2017, the Office of Apprenticeship (OA) of the Department’s Employment and Training Administration (ETA) issued Circular 2017-01, which established guidelines for determining the appropriate number of apprentices to journeyworkers for particular programs and occupations in federally-administered states.  
As a general matter, to be eligible for approval and registration under section 29.5(b)(7) of Title 29 of the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR), a Registered Apprenticeship program must include certain minimum standards of apprenticeship, including the following requirements with respect to a program’s ratio of apprentices to journeyworkers:

A numeric ratio of apprentices to journeyworkers consistent with proper supervision, training, safety, and continuity of employment, and applicable provisions in collective bargaining agreements, except where such ratios are expressly prohibited by the collective bargaining agreements.  The ratio language must be specific and clearly described as to its application to the job site, workforce, department or plant.   

After careful consideration of the content and practical operation of Circular 2017-01, the Department has concluded that the existing ratios guidance must be revised significantly to ensure the fulfillment of the foregoing regulatory mandate.   Accordingly, the Department is hereby rescinding Circular 2017-01 (and any related impacts on current sponsors) effective as of the date of this Circular, pending the issuance of updated guidance by the Department concerning the topic of apprentice-to-journeyworker ratios.     
ACTION:  Circular 2017-01 is hereby rescinded as of the date of this Circular, pending the issuance of updated guidance by the Department concerning the topic of apprentice-to-journeyworker ratios.     
If you have any questions concerning the content of this Circular, please contact John V. Ladd, Administrator, Office of Apprenticeship, at (202) 693-3704.  
NOTE:  This Circular is being sent via electronic mail.  




